St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
July 9, 2008


Minutes


PZO-2008-12  requested by V.J. St. Pierre, Parish President for an ordinance to amend the St. Charles Parish Code of Ordinances, Appendix C of the Subdivision Ordinances, Section IV. E. Miscellaneous regarding street light fixtures by changing the required light bulbs from mercury vapor to high-pressure sodium.

Mr. Romano:  Basically this is a housekeeping issue simply because Westinghouse Mercury etc. so forth are now obsolete.  They are not made anymore to my understanding.  Therefore, the LUMARK HPL10 are it’s equal are now what’s being required that we use.  It’s need to go in the code book for housekeeping purposes.

Mr. Booth:  The lighting is not the same, I understand that we have to do this.

Mr. Cochran:  Had ya’ll looked at metal halo’s.

Mr. Romano:  No sir.  

Mr. Cochran:  You have the purple light with the mercury vapor and the metal halo is like a white lite.

Mr. Romano:  It’s says the approved equal, it could be that if it’s indeed equal to this.

Mr. Booth:  The metal halo puts out a really bright light, I don’t know if people want these things in their front yards.

Mr. Becnel:  If anyone is in favor, please come forward. Anyone here to speak in opposition?  Seeing none the public hearing is closed.  Please cast your vote.

YEAS:

Wolfe, Dufrene, Booth, Becnel, Foster

NAYS:
Clulee

ABSENT:
Gibbs

Mr. Becnel:  That passes with Mr. Clulee voting nay, Mr. Foster, Mr. Dufrene, Mr. Becnel, Mr. Booth and Ms. Wolfe voting affirmative.

